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October 24,2019 

Board of County Commissioners and Planning Board: 

Re : Case No Z-17-10-19 
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Our names are Richard D. and Judith A. Wade and we live at 222 Riv iere Rd. Palm Harbor fl. 

34683. 

We received you letter about the re-zoning of the Hess property and we are concerned about 

the increased traffic to Riviere Road and the intersection of Riviere Road and Tampa Road. As 

you already know with the daycare and five churches, two ball fields ,the library and our road 

being used as a cut through to Nebraska Avenue , plus three subdivisions, alot goes on on our 

street and it is not three miles long . Having another large group possibly exit ing on to said 

road is going to create even more congestion than we already have. These organizations I have 

mentioned have daily activities not just on one particular day. We have lived here 42 plus 

years and have seen many changes to our area but I think that whomever buys this property 

should not have any exits onto Riviere Road for everyones safety. We have accidents at the 

c~rner because it is difficu lt to see around the fence at the day school and and people take 

chances even though it is not clear and it is difficult to see people crossing the road on bikes at 

night because the interection is poorly lit. People continue to use excess speed when they 

round the corner and speed down the road. Years ago when I was a young girl , the road was 

used for drag racing and I think people still have that mentality bcause of the straightness of 

the road. 

I would hope that you would consider all exits from the property to be only onto Tampa Road. I 

appreciate your help in determining the proper useage of said land. I wish it was still all orange 

groves mysel f. 

Thank you, Judy Wade 
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